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An if ye'd of evil be quit, look that no evil ye do, ii. 192..? ? ? ? ? e. The Story of the Portress xviii.26. Nimeh ben er Rebya and Num his Slave-girl
di.Then he sent for his daughter, whose name was Jemreh, and when she came, he said to her, 'Harkye, Jemreh! Know that I am going to [meet] the
clans of Es Shisban and Queen Kemeriyeh and the kings of the Jinn. If I am vouchsafed the victory over them, to Allah be the praise and thou shall
have of me largesse; but, if thou see or hear that I am worsted and any come to thee with news of me [to this effect], hasten to slay Tuhfeh, so she
may fall neither to me nor to them.' Then he took leave of her and mounted, saying, 'When this cometh about, pass over to the Crescent Mountain
and take up thine abode there, and await what shall befall me and what I shall say to thee.' And Jemreh answered with 'Hearkening and
obedience.'.Merchant of Cairo and the Favourite of the Khalif El Maraoun El Hakim bi Amrillah, The, iii. 171..? ? ? ? ? Were my affliction thine,
love's anguish hadst thou dreed And in the flaming hell of long estrangement sighed..They abode thus awhile and presently she said, "Up to now
we have not become drunken; let me pour out." So she took the cup and gave him to drink and plied him with liquor, till he became drunken, when
she took him and carried him into a closet. Then she came out, with his head in her hand, what while I stood silent, fixing not mine eyes on hers
neither questioning her of this; and she said to me, "What is this?" "I know not," answered I; and she said, "Take it and cast it into the river." I
obeyed her commandment and she arose and stripping herself of her clothes, took a knife and cut the dead man's body in pieces, which she laid in
three baskets, and said to me, "Throw them into the river.".? ? ? ? ? In every rejoicing a boon (232) midst the singers and minstrels am I;.118. The
Jewish Cadi and his Pious Wife cccclxv.? ? ? ? ? Thou left'st unto me, after thee, languor and carefulness; I lived a life wherein no jot of sweetness
I espied..So El Merouzi went away and the other turned to his wife and said to her, 'We have gotten us great plenty of money, and yonder dog
would fain take the half of it; but this shall never be, for that my mind hath been changed against him, since I heard him solicit thee; wherefore I
purpose to play him a trick and enjoy all the money; and do not thou cross me.' ' It is well,' answered she, and he said to her, '[To-morrow] at
day-peep I will feign myself dead and do thou cry out and tear thy hair, whereupon the folk will flock to me. Then lay me out and bury me, and
when the folk are gone away [from the burial-place], do thou dig down to me and take me; and have no fear for me, for I can abide two days in the
tomb [without hurt].' And she answered, 'Do what thou wilt.'.One day, as the [chief] painter wrought at his work, there came in to him a poor man,
who looked long upon him and observed his handicraft; whereupon quoth the painter to him, "Knowest thou aught of painting?" "Yes," answered
the stranger; so he gave him tools and paints and said to him, "Make us a rare piece of work." So the stranger entered one of the chambers of the
bath and drew [on the walls thereof] a double border, which he adorned on both sides, after a fashion than which never saw eyes a fairer. Moreover,
[amiddleward the chamber] he drew a picture to which there lacked but the breath, and it was the portraiture of Mariyeh, the king's daughter of
Baghdad. Then, when he had made an end of the portrait, he went his way [and told none of what he had done], nor knew any the chambers and
doors of the bath and the adornment and ordinance thereof..? ? ? ? ? As if the maid the day resplendent and her locks The night that o'er it spreads
its shrouding darkness were..? ? ? ? ? To Baghdad upon a matter of all moment do I fare, For the love of one whose beauties have my reason led
astray..? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ed. Story of the Barber's Fourth Brother xxxii.So the old woman returned to the lover and said to him, "I have skilfully
contrived the affair for thee with her; [and now it behoveth us to amend that we have marred]. So go now and sit with the draper and bespeak him
of the turban-cloth, [saying, 'The turban-cloth I bought of thee I chanced to burn in two places; so I gave it to a certain old woman, to get mended,
and she took it and went away, and I know not her dwelling-place.'] When thou seest me pass by, rise and lay hold of me [and demand of me the
turban-cloth], to the intent that I may amend her case with her husband and that thou mayst be even with her." So he repaired to the draper's shop
and sat down by him and said to him, "Thou knowest the turban-cloth I bought of thee?" "Yes," answered the draper, and the other said, "Knowest
thou what is come of it?" "No," replied the husband, and the youth said, "After I bought it of thee, I fumigated myself (58) and it befell that the
turban-cloth was burnt in two places. So I gave it to a woman, whose son, they said, was a fine-drawer, and she took it and went away with it; and I
know not her abiding-place." When the draper heard this, he misdoubted him [of having wrongly suspected his wife] and marvelled at the story of
the turban-cloth, and his mind was set at ease concerning her..When Tuhfeh beheld this, she called to mind her lord and wept sore and said, 'I
beseech God the Most High to vouchsafe me speedy deliverance, so I may return to my palace and that my high estate and queendom and glory and
be reunited with my lord and master Er Reshid.' Then she walked in that garden and saw in its midst a dome of white marble, raised on columns of
black teak and hung with curtains embroidered with pearls and jewels. Amiddleward this pavilion was a fountain, inlaid with all manner jacinths,
and thereon a statue of gold, and [beside it] a little door. She opened the door and found herself in a long passage; so she followed it and behold, a
bath lined with all kinds of precious marbles and floored with a mosaic of pearls and jewels. Therein were four cisterns of alabaster, one facing
other, and the ceiling of the bath was of glass coloured with all manner colours, such as confounded the understanding of the folk of understanding
and amazed the wit..? ? ? ? ? Exalted mayst thou be above th' empyrean heaven of joy And may God's glory greater grow and more exalted aye!.? ?
? ? ? I rede thee vaunt thee not of praise from us, for lo! Even as a docktailed cur thou art esteemed of me..? ? ? ? ? O blamer of me for the love of
him who denieth his grace, Which be the delightsome of things, but those which the people deny?.Meanwhile, the boy [grew up and] abode with
the people of the village, and when God willed the accomplishment of His ordinance, the which endeavour availeth not to avert, he went forth with
a company of the villagers, to stop the way. The folk complained of them to the king, who sallied out with a company of his men and surrounded
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the highwaymen and the boy with them, whereupon the latter drew forth an arrow and launched it at them, and it smote the king in his vitals and
wounded him. So they carried him to his house, after they had laid hands upon the youth and his companions and brought them before the king,
saying, 'What biddest thou that we do with them?' Quoth he, 'I am presently in concern for myself; so bring me the astrologers.' Accordingly, they
brought them before him and He said to them, 'Ye told me that my death should be by slaying at the hand of my son: how, then, befalleth it that I
have gotten my death-wound on this wise of yonder thieves?' The astrologers marvelled and said to him, 'O king, it is not impossible to the lore of
the stars, together with the fore-ordinance of God, that he who hath smitten thee should be thy son.'.95. Abou Suweid and the Handsome Old
Woman dclxxxvii.? ? ? ? ? A fire in mine entrails burns, than which the fire of the hells denounced For sinners' torment less scathing is: it seeketh
me to slay..? ? ? ? ? o. The Fifteenth Officer's Story dccccxl.? ? ? ? ? Our loves are joined and cruelty at last is done away; Ay, and the cup of
love-delight 'twixt us doth circulate..When I had made an end of washing, I cried out, saying, "Harkye, my lady Rihaneh!" But none answered me.
So I went out and found her not; and indeed she had taken my clothes and that which was therein of money, to wit, four hundred dirhems.
Moreover, she had taken my turban and my handkerchief and I found not wherewithal to cover my nakedness; wherefore I suffered somewhat than
which death is less grievous and abode looking about the place, so haply I might espy wherewithal to hide my shame. Then I sat a little and
presently going up to the door, smote upon it; whereupon up came the housekeeper and I said to her, "O my sister, what hath God done with the
woman who was here?" Quoth she, "She came down but now and said, 'I am going to cover the boys with the clothes and I have left him sleeping.
If he awake, tell him not to stir till the clothes come to him.'" Then said I, "O my sister, secrets are [safe] with the worthy and the freeborn. By
Allah, this woman is not my wife, nor ever in my life have I seen her before this day!" And I recounted to her the whole affair and begged her to
cover me, informing her that I was discovered of the privities..? ? ? ? ? I wonder, shall I and the friend who's far from me Once more be granted of
Fate to meet, we twain!.Selim and Selma, ii. 81..'Twere fitter and better my loves that I leave, i. 26..Then said the prince to him, 'Make ready to go
with me to my country.' So he made ready and went with the prince till he drew near the frontiers of his father's kingdom, where the people
received him with the utmost honour and sent to acquaint his father with his son's coming. The king came out to meet him and they entreated the
goldsmith with honour. The prince abode awhile with his father, then set out, [he and the goldsmith] to return to the country of the fair one, the
daughter of the King of Hind; but there met him robbers by the way and he fought the sorest of battles and was slain. The goldsmith buried him and
marked his grave (229) and returned, sorrowing and distraught to his own country, without telling any of the prince's death..? ? ? ? ? I am the
champion-slayer, the warrior without peer; My foes I slay, destroying the hosts, when I appear..Uselessness of Endeavour against Persistent Ill
Fortune, Of the, i. 70.? ? ? ? ? q. The Lady and her five Suitors dxciii.? ? ? ? ? What is the pleasance of the world, except it be to see My lady's face,
to drink of wine and ditties still to hear?.To return to the queen his wife. When the Magian fled with her, he proffered himself to her and lavished
unto her wealth galore, but she rejected his suit and was like to slay herself for chagrin at that which had befallen and for grief for her separation
from her husband. Moreover, she refused meat and drink and offered to cast herself into the sea; but the Magian shackled her and straitened her and
clad her in a gown of wool and said to her, 'I will continue thee in misery and abjection till thou obey me and consent to my wishes.' So she took
patience and looked for God to deliver her from the hand of that accursed one; and she ceased not to travel with him from place to place till he
came with her to the city wherein her husband was king and his goods were put under seal..The absent ones' harbinger came us unto, iii. 153..? ? ?
? ? c. The King who knew the Quintessence of Things dcccxci.? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? aa. Story of Aziz and Azizeh cxliii.? ? ? ? ? b. The Second
Officer's Story dccccxxxii.The company marvelled at this story and at the doings of women. Then came forward a fourth officer and said, 'Verily,
that which hath betided me of strange adventures is yet more extraordinary than this; and it was on this wise..Meanwhile, he ceased not, he and his
beloved, Queen Mariyeh, in the most delightsome of life and the pleasantest thereof, and he was vouchsafed by her children; and indeed there
befell friendship and love between them and the longer their companionship was prolonged, the more their love waxed, so that they became unable
to endure from each other a single hour, save the time of his going forth to the Divan, when he would return to her in the utterest that might be of
longing. Aud on this wise they abode in all solace and delight of life, till there came to them the Destroyer of Delights and the Sunderer of
Companies. So extolled be the perfection of Him whose kingdom endureth for ever, who is never heedless neither dieth nor sleepeth! This is all
that hath come down to us of their story, and so peace [be on you!].Then, when he rode to his house that he had bought, the shopkeeper and his
wife came to him and gave him joy of his safety; whereupon he ordered them three swift thoroughbred horses and ten dromedaries and an hundred
head of sheep and clad them both in sumptuous dresses of honour. Then he chose out ten slave-girls and ten black slaves and fifty horses and the
like number of she- camels and three hundred head of sheep, together with twenty ounces of musk and as many of camphor, and sent all this to the
King of Baghdad. When this came to Ins ben Cais, his wit fled for joy and he was perplexed wherewithal to requite him. Moreover, El Abbas gave
gifts and largesse and bestowed dresses of honour upon great and small, each after the measure of his station, save only Mariyeh; for unto her he
sent nothing..As for Mesrour, he gave not over running till he came to the by-street, [wherein was the house] of Aboulhusn el Khelia. Now the
latter was sitting reclining at the lattice, and chancing to look round, saw Mesrour running along the street and said to Nuzhet el Fuad, "Meseemeth
the Khalif, when I went forth from him, dismissed the Divan and went in to the Lady Zubeideh, to condole with her [for thee;] whereupon she arose
and condoled with him [for me,] saying, 'God greaten thy recompence for [the loss of] Aboulhusn el Khelia!' And he said to her, 'None is dead save
Nuzhet el Fuad, may thy head outlive her!' Quoth she, 'It is not she who is dead, but Aboulhusn el Khelia, thy boon-companion.' And he to her,
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'None is dead but Nuzhet el Fuad.' And they gainsaid one another, till the Khalif waxed wroth and they laid a wager, and he hath sent Mesrour the
sword- bearer to see who is dead. Wherefore it were best that thou lie down, so he may see thee and go and acquaint the Khalif and confirm my
saying." So Nuzhet el Fuad stretched herself out and Aboulhusn covered her with her veil and sat at her head, weeping..? ? ? ? ? O morn, our loves
that sunder'st, a sweet and easeful life Thou dost for me prohibit, with thy regard austere..? ? ? ? ? Thine approof which shall clothe me in noblest
attire And my rank in the eyes of the people raise high..? ? ? ? ? g. The Seventh Voyage of Sindbad the Sailor.? ? ? ? ? Whose wits (like mine,
alack!) thou stalest and whose hearts With shafts from out thine eyes bewitching thou didst smite..Asleep and Awake, i. 5..10. The Birds and
Beasts and the Son of Adam cxlvi.God knows I ne'er recalled thy memory to my thought, iii. 46..? ? ? ? ? n. The Man who never Laughed again
dlxxxvii.20. Haroun er Reshid and the three Poets ccccxxxii.When the king heard this story, he deemed it pleasant and said, "This story is near unto
that which I know and meseemeth I should do well to have patience and hasten not to slay my vizier, so I may get of him the story of the king and
his son." Then he gave the vizier leave to go away to his own house; so he thanked him and abode in his house all that day..9. The History of King
Omar ben Ennuman and his Sons Sherkan and Zoulmekan xlv.There was once, of old days and in bygone ages and times, a merchant of the
merchants of Damascus, by name Aboulhusn, who had money and riches and slaves and slave-girls and lands and houses and baths; but he was not
blessed with a child and indeed his years waxed great; wherefore he addressed himself to supplicate God the Most High in private and in public and
in his inclining and his prostration and at the season of the call to prayer, beseeching Him to vouchsafe him, before his admittance [to His mercy], a
son who should inherit his wealth and possessions; and God answered his prayer. So his wife conceived and the days of her pregnancy were
accomplished and her months and her nights and the pangs of her travail came upon her and she gave birth to a male child, as he were a piece of the
moon. He had not his match for beauty and he put to shame the sun and the resplendent moon; for he had a shining face and black eyes of
Babylonian witchery (2) and aquiline nose and ruby lips; brief, he was perfect of attributes, the loveliest of the folk of his time, without doubt or
gainsaying..On like wise, O king," continued the youth, "whilst fortune was favourable to me, all that I did came to good; but now that it is grown
contrary to me, everything turneth against me.".? ? ? ? ? Of beryl, all glowing with beauty, wherein Thick stars of pure silver shine forth to the
eye..Lackpenny and the Cook, The, i. 9..67. The Khalif El Hakim and the Merchant dcliii.So I arose and gathering wood and planks from the
wrecks, wrought of them the semblance of a boat [to wit, a raft,] and bound it fast with ropes, saying, 'I will embark thereon and fare with this
water into the inward of the mountain. If it bring me to the mainland or to a place where I may find relief and safety, [well and good]; else I shall
[but] perish, even as my companions have perished.' Then I collected of the riches and gold and precious stuffs, cast up there, whose owners had
perished, a great matter, and of jacinths and crude ambergris and emeralds somewhat past count, and laid all this on the raft [together with what
was left me of victual]. Then I launched it on the river and seating myself upon it, put my trust in God the Most High and committed myself to the
stream..Then he bade fetch the youth; so they brought him before him and the viziers said, "O base of origin, out on thee! Thy term is at hand and
the earth hungereth for thy body, so it may devour it." But he answered them, saying, "Death is not in your word nor in your envy; nay, it is an
ordinance written upon the forehead; wherefore, if aught be written upon my forehead, needs must it come to pass, and neither endeavour nor
thought-taking nor precaution will deliver me therefrom; [but it will surely happen] even as happened to King Ibrahim and his son." Quoth the
king, "Who was King Ibrahim and who was his son?" And the youth said, "O king,."When I [returned from my sixth voyage, I] forswore travel and
renounced commerce, saying in myself, 'What hath befallen me sufficeth me.' So I abode at home and passed my time in pleasance and delight, till,
one day, as I sat at mine ease, plying the wine-cup [with my friends], there came a knocking at the door. The doorkeeper opened and found without
one of the Khalif's pages, who came in to me and said, 'The Commander of the Faithful biddeth thee to him.' So I accompanied him to the presence
of the Khalif and kissing the earth before him, saluted him. He bade me welcome and entreated me with honour and said to me, 'O Sindbad, I have
an occasion with thee, which I would have thee accomplish for me.' So I kissed his hand and said, 'O my lord, what is the lord's occasion with the
slave?' Quoth he, 'I would have thee go to the King of Serendib and carry him our letter and our present, even as he sent us a present and a
letter.'.Then the king took counsel with himself to build his son a bath and adorn it with various paintings, so he might show it to him and divert
him with the sight thereof, to the intent that his body might be solaced thereby and that the obsession of travel might cease from him and he be
turned from [his purpose of] removal from his parents. So he addressed himself to the building of the bath and assembling architects and builders
and artisans from all the towns and citadels and islands [of his dominions], assigned them a site and marked out its boundaries. Then the workmen
occupied themselves with the making of the bath and the setting out and adornment of its cabinets and roofs. They used paints and precious stones
of all kinds, according to the variousness of their hues, red and green and blue and yellow and what not else of all manner colours; and each artisan
wrought at his handicraft and each painter at his art, whilst the rest of the folk busied themselves with transporting thither varicoloured stones..? ? ?
? ? El Abbas from Akil his stead is come again; Prize hath he made of steeds and many a baggage-train;.King Shah Bekht and his Vizier Er
Rehwan, i. 215..So saying, he left him and went away, whereupon up came the three other sharpers, the comrades of him of the ass, and said to the
money-changer, 'God requite thee for us with good, for that thou hast bought him! How can we requite thee!' Quoth he, 'I will not sell him but for
ten thousand dirhems.' When they heard this, they returned to the ass and fell again to examining him and handling him. Then said they to the
money-changer, 'We were mistaken in him. This is not the ass we sought and he is not worth more than half a score paras to us.' Then they left him
and offered to go away, whereat the money-changer was sore chagrined and cried out at their speech, saying, 'O folk, ye besought me to buy him
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for you and now I have bought him, ye say, "We were deceived [in him], and he is not worth more than ten paras to us."' Quoth they, 'We supposed
that in him was that which we desired; but, behold, in him is the contrary of that which we want; and indeed he hath a default, for that he is short of
back.' And they scoffed at him and went away from him and dispersed..3. The Porter and the Three Ladies of Baghdad xxviii.When the morning
morrowed and the king sat on the throne of his kingship, he summoned the chief of his viziers and said to him, "What deemest thou of this that
yonder robber-youth hath done? Behold, he hath entered my house and lain down on my bed and I fear lest there be an intrigue between him and
the woman. How deemest thou of the affair?" "God prolong the king's continuance!" replied the vizier. "What sawest thou in this youth [to make
thee trust in him]? Is he not vile of origin, the son of thieves? Needs must a thief revert to his vile origin, and whoso reareth the young of the
serpent shall get of them nought but biting. As for the woman, she is not at fault; for, since [the] time [of her marriage with thee] till now, there
hath appeared from her nought but good breeding and modesty; and now, if the king give me leave, I will go to her and question her, so I may
discover to thee the affair.".Meanwhile, when the thieves halted, one of them said to the others, 'Let us return and see;' and the captain said, 'This
thing is impossible of the dead: never heard we that they came to life on this wise. So let us return and take our good, for that the dead have no
occasion for good.' And they were divided in opinion as to returning: but [presently they came to a decision and] said, 'Indeed, our arms are gone
and we cannot avail against them and will not draw near the place where they are: only let one of us [go thither and] look at it, and if he hear no
sound of them, let him advertise us what we shall do.' So they agreed that they should send a man of them and assigned him [for this service] two
parts [of the booty]..18. Ardeshir and Heyat en Nufous ccclxiv.So, on the morrow, she made her ready and donning the costliest of apparel, adorned
herself with the most magnificent of ornaments and the highest of price and stained her hands with henna. Then she let down her tresses upon her
shoulders and went forth, walking along with coquettish swimming gait and amorous grace, followed by her slave-girls, till she came to the young
merchant's shop and sitting down thereat, under colour of seeking stuffs, saluted him and demanded of him somewhat of merchandise. So he
brought out to her various kinds of stuffs and she took them and turned them over, talking with him the while. Then said she to him, "Look at the
goodliness of my shape and my symmetry. Seest thou in me any default?" And he answered, "No, O my lady." "Is it lawful," continued she, "in any
one that he should slander me and say that I am humpbacked?".53. Abou Hassan es Ziyadi and the Man from Khorassan Night ccxlix.One day, as
he went wandering about the streets, he espied a woman of the utmost beauty and grace, and what he saw of her charms amazed him and there
betided him what made him forget his present plight. She accosted him and jested with him and he besought her of foregathering and
companionship. She consented to this and said to him, 'Let us go to thy lodging.' With this he repented and was perplexed concerning his affair and
grieved for that which must escape him of her company by reason of the straitness of his hand, (261) for that he had no jot of spending money. But
he was ashamed to say, 'No,' after he had made suit to her; so he went on before her, bethinking him how he should rid himself of her and casting
about for an excuse which he might put off on her, and gave not over going from street to street, till he entered one that had no issue and saw, at the
farther end, a door, whereon was a padlock..Then he conferred on him a dress of honour and engaged to him for the completion of the dowry and
sent to his father, giving him the glad news and comforting his heart with [the tidings of] his son's safety; after which he said to Bihzad, Arise, O
my son, and go to thy father.' 'O king,' rejoined the prince, 'complete thy kindness to me by [hastening] my going-in to my wife; for, if I go back to
my father, till he send a messenger and he return, promising me, the time will be long.' The king laughed and marvelled at him and said to him, 'I
fear for thee from this haste, lest thou come to shame and attain not thy desire.' Then he gave him wealth galore and wrote him letters, commending
him to the father of the princess, and despatched him to them. When he drew near their country, the king came forth to meet him with the people of
his realm and assigned him a handsome lodging and bade hasten the going-in of his daughter to him, in compliance with the other king's letter.
Moreover, he advised the prince's father [of his son's coming] and they busied themselves with the affair of the damsel..As for Belehwan, when he
fled and fortified himself, his power waxed amain and there remained for him but to make war upon his father, who had cast his affection upon the
child and used to rear him on his knees and supplicate God the Most High that he might live, so he might commit the commandment to him. When
he came to five years of age, the king mounted him on horseback and the people of the city rejoiced in him and invoked on him length of life, so he
might take his father's leavings (130) and [heal] the heart of his grandfather..? ? ? ? ? With ruin I o'erwhelm him and abjectness and woe And cause
him quaff the goblet of death and distance drear..51. The Thief and the Money-changer dcv.57. Werdan the Butcher's Adventure with the Lady and
the Bear cccliii.There was once a king of the kings of Hind, who was goodly of polity, praiseworthy in administration, just to his subjects,
beneficent to men of learning and piety and asceticism and devoutness and worship and shunning traitors and froward folk and those of lewd life.
On this wise of polity he abode in his kingship what God the Most High willed of days and hours and years, and he married the daughter of his
father's brother, a beautiful and lovesome woman, endowed with brightness and perfection, who had been reared in the king's house in splendour
and delight. She bore him two sons, the comeliest that might be of boys. Then came fore-ordained fate, which there is no warding off, and God the
Most High raised up against the king another king, who came forth upon his realm, and all the folk of the city, who had a mind unto evil and
lewdness, joined themselves unto him. So he fortified himself against the king and made himself master of his kingdom, putting his troops to the
rout and slaying his guards..? ? ? ? ? g. The Crows and the Hawk dccccvi.? ? ? ? ? c. Abou Sabir ccccxlviii.? ? ? ? ? Yet with perfidiousness (sure
Fortune's self as thou Ne'er so perfidious was) my love thou didst requite.As for me, I stood, with my head bowed to the earth, forgetting both
Institutes and Canons, (99) abode sunk in thought, saying, "How came I to be the dupe of yonder worthless baggage?" Then said the Amir to me,
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"What aileth thee that thou answerest not?" And I answered, saying, "O my lord, it is a custom among the folk that he who hath a payment to make
at a certain date is allowed three days' grace; [so do thou have patience with me so long,] and if, [by the end of that time,] the culprit be not found, I
will be answerable for that which is lost." When the folk heard my speech, they all deemed it reasonable and the Master of Police turned to the Cadi
and swore to him that he would do his utmost endeavour to recover the stolen money and that it should be restored to him. So he went away, whilst
I mounted forthright and fell to going round about the world without purpose, and indeed I was become under the dominion of a woman without
worth or honour; and I went round about on this wise all that my day and night, but happened not upon tidings of her; and thus I did on the
morrow.."Except," continued the Khalif, "he were the enemy of God, he had wished for her in this world, so he might after [repent and] return to
righteous dealing. By Allah, he shall not come in to me! Who is at the door other than he?" Quoth Adi, "Jemil ben Mamer el Udhri (51) is at the
door;" and Omar said, "It is he who says in one of his odes" ... [And he recited the following:].Damascus is all gardens decked for the pleasance of
the eyes; For the seeker there are black-eyed girls and boys of Paradise.".? ? ? ? ? e. The Barber's Story cxlix.? ? ? ? ? p. The Man who saw the
Night of Power dccccxciii.The servant said no more to him, but, when it was morning, he acquainted a number of the king's servants with this and
they said, 'This is an opportunity for us. Come let us assemble together and acquaint the king with this, so the young merchant may lose favour with
him and he rid us of him and we be at rest from him.' So they assembled together and going in to the king, said to him, 'We have a warning we
would give thee.' Quoth he, 'And what is your warning?' And they said, 'Yonder youth, the merchant, whom thou hast taken into favour and whose
rank thou hast exalted above the chiefs of the people of thy household, we saw yesterday draw his sword and offer to fall upon thee, so he might
slay thee.' When the king heard this, his colour changed and he said to them, 'Have ye proof of this?' Quoth they, 'What proof wouldst thou have? If
thou desire this, feign thyself drunken again this night and lie down, as if asleep, and watch him, and thou wilt see with thine eyes all that we have
named to thee.'.Lewdness, The Pious Woman accused of, ii. 5..Meanwhile, she prayed to God the Most High that He would establish her innocence
in the eyes of her husband and the folk. So He sent down upon her husband's brother a sore disease and none knew a remedy for him; wherefore he
said to his brother, ' In such a city is a pious woman, a recluse, and her prayers are answered; so do thou carry me to her, that she may pray for me
and God (to whom belong might and majesty) may make me whole of this sickness.' Accordingly, he took him up and fared on with him, till they
came to the village where dwelt the old man, who had rescued the woman from the pit and carried her to his dwelling and tended her there, [till she
recovered]..? ? ? ? ? As at the casement high she sat, her charms I might espy, For from her cheeks the envious veil that hid them she had
ta'en..How long will ye admonished be, without avail or heed? iii. 40..Fortune its arrows all, through him I love, let fly, iii. 31..?STORY OF THE
THIEF AND THE WOMAN..Now the folk used to go in to her and salute her and crave her prayers; and it was her wont to pray for none till he
had confessed to her his sins, when she would seek pardon for him and pray for him that he might be healed, and he was straightway made whole
of sickness, by permission of God the Most High. [So, when the four sick men were brought in to her,] she knew them forthright, though they knew
her not, and said to them, ' Let each of you confess his sins, so I may crave pardon for him and pray for him.' And the brother said, 'As for me, I
required my brother's wife of herself and she refused; whereupon despite and folly (7) prompted me and I lied against her and accused her to the
townsfolk of adultery; so they stoned her and slew her unjustly and unrighteously; and this is the issue of unright and falsehood and of the slaying
of the [innocent] soul, whose slaughter God hath forbidden.'.Officers of Police, El Melik ez Zahir Rukneddin Bibers el Bunducdar and the Sixteen,
ii. 117..Presently, up came a horseman in quest of water, so he might water his horse. He saw the woman and she was pleasing in his sight; so he
said to her, 'Arise, mount with me and I will take thee to wife and entreat thee kindly.' Quoth she, 'Spare me, so may God spare thee! Indeed, I have
a husband.' But he drew his sword and said to her, 'An thou obey me not, I will smite thee and kill thee.' When she saw his malice, she wrote on the
ground in the sand with her finger, saying, 'O Abou Sabir, thou hast not ceased to be patient, till thy wealth is gone from thee and thy children and
[now] thy wife, who was more precious in thy sight than everything and than all thy wealth, and indeed thou abidest in thy sorrow all thy life long,
so thou mayst see what thy patience will profit thee.' Then the horseman took her, and setting her behind him, went his way..? ? ? ? ? By God, how
pleasant was the night we passed, with him for third! Muslim and Jew and Nazarene, we sported till the day..Sindbad the Sailor and Hindbad the
Porter.? ? ? ? ? Your image midst mine eye sits nor forsakes me aye; Ye are my moons in gloom of night and shadowtide..There was once a king
named Suleiman Shah, who was goodly of polity and judgment, and he had a brother who died and left a daughter. So Suleiman Shah reared her on
the goodliest wise and the girl grew up, endowed with reason and perfection, nor was there in her time a fairer than she. Now the king had two
sons, one of whom he had appointed in himself that he would marry her withal, and the other purposed in himself that he would take her. The elder
son's name was Belehwan and that of the younger Melik Shah, and the girl was called Shah Khatoun..Then she drank three cups and filling the old
man other three, sang the following verses:.18. The Thief and his Monkey clii.'Twere better and meeter thy presence to leave, ii. 85..? ? ? ? ? Bravo
for a fawn with a houri's eye of black, Like the sun or the shining moon midst the starry train!.? ? ? ? ? His justice and his truth all creatures do
embrace; The erring he corrects and those of wandering mind..? ? ? ? ? Yea, nevermore I ceased from that wherewith I stricken was; My night with
wakefulness was filled, my heart with dreariment..So they carried him into the city and hid him with them. Moreover, they agreed with a company
of the king's chief officers, who had aforetime been those of Bekhtzeman, and acquainted them with this; whereat they rejoiced with an exceeding
joy. Then they assembled together to Bekhtzeman and made a covenant and handfast [of fealty] with him and fell upon the enemy at unawares and
slew him and seated King Bekhtzeman again on the throne of his kingship. And his affairs prospered and God amended his estate and restored His
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bounty to him, and he ruled his subjects justly and abode in the obedience of the Most High. On this wise, O king," continued the young treasurer,
"he with whom God is and whose intent is pure, meeteth nought but good. As for me, I have no helper other than God, and I am content to submit
myself to His ordinance, for that He knoweth the purity of my intent.".? ? ? ? ? Whenas the burdens all were bounden on and shrill The
camel-leader's call rang out across the air,.O hills of the sands and the rugged piebald plain, iii. 20..? ? ? ? ? I'll say. If for my loved ones' loss I rent
my heart for dole,.28. Ibrahim ben el Mehdi and the Barber-surgeon cclxxiii
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